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Beachwood Breeze

     


P.O. Box 17385
Jacksonville, FL  32245

Your Neighborhood Newsletter of People and Events
March 2015
High Attendance at Monthly Meeting
Due to recent events in the subdivision, Sargent

Rammage and Officer Imotan (WHO PATROLS BEACHWOOD) were invited to the civic meeting to answer questions from concerned residents.  The suspect involved in the shooting on Beachwood Blvd. was arrested.  Some suggestions made by Sargent Rammage to help keep us safe were:
* If anyone sees suspicious people, call 630-0500 and provide a complete description of the individual(s) in order for the JSO to check into the matter.  

* Call 630-0500 if you see students skipping school- this situation should not be allowed to continue.  Also, if you see a break-in in progress call 911.  

* Get to know your neighbors and look out for each other.   Watch for suspicious activity around vacant homes and report it to 630-0500 with a detailed description of the suspects.

* Get a “No Solicitation Sign” for your home=note it must reference the municipal code prohibiting solicitation :

Sec. 250.703. Notice regulating residential soliciting and peddling.

Every person desiring to secure the protection provided by the regulations pertaining to soliciting and peddling contained in this Part, shall substantially comply with the following directions, set forth herein. 

(a) Notice of the determination by the occupant of giving invitation to solicitors, or the refusal of invitation to solicitors, to any residence, shall be given in the manner following: 

A clearly legible notice size shall be exhibited upon or near the main entrance door to the residence, indicating the determination by the occupant, containing the applicable words, similar to the following: 

"No Solicitors" or "No Solicitors Allowed or Invited." Or "No Peddlers" or "No Peddlers Allowed or Invited." 

 (Ord. 93-1761-1390, § 1)

Often once the front door is open, the criminal has access to get inside your home.  However, there are permits available thru COJ for salesmen to go door to door.

* If you are going out of town, you may want to call 726-5100 (Regency Substation) to request a “Property Watch” by the JSO. 

* Per Shaun, Manager at the Beachwood Apts, under the HUD provision of rental agreement a resident who is arrested will receive an eviction notice.  The complex received the Crime Free Multi Housing Program Certificate thru JSO on 12/9/2010.

** The calls to JSO are helpful in that it initiates a “suspicious situation” to allow a police officer to check out the individual(s) who may or may not have an existing warrant, etc.
** If the volume of calls for police assistance in a subdivision drops, the number of officers assigned to patrol the neighborhood will drop.  We don’t want that to happen in Beachwood.  
If you want to get involved in a new Neighborhood Watch Program, please attend the next civic meeting.
Annual Spring Yard Sale – April 18, 2015-8:00am-3:00 pm

The alternate date in case of rain will be April 25th.   Start now gathering items you want to sell in April.  This is a great way to make extra cash.  The civic association will place an ad in the Florida Times Union and also on Craig’s List.  Posters will be on display out on Beach Blvd.    You may want to consider joining with your neighbors to have a multi-family yard sale.  The greater number of items on display – the more interest it generates.   Feel free to design and display brightly colored signs to draw attention to your yard.  
Newsletter Delivery Volunteer Needed-2ND Request
If you would like to help with delivering the Beachwood Breeze on Shellfish Avenue (only 19 homes), please call Sheila Litwhiler at 904/645-5980.  The newsletters will be delivered to your doorstep for distribution.  Even if you don’t live on Shellfish Avenue and want to help, please call Sheila.  
Also, the Beachwood Breeze is uploaded to the website: www.neighborhoodlink/Beachood under The Our Info tab then Newsletter Archive.

Code Enforcement Will Be Making Sweeps in Southside Subdivisions
At a recent CPAC meeting, it was announced that Code Enforcement workers will make the rounds in all neighborhoods.  The Code Enforcement Division is now fully staffed.  For example, if the trash cart is left at the curb beyond the time limit, the results could be a warning or citation.  
 If your trash doesn’t fit inside the green cart, IT MUST BE CALLED IN to 630-2489 (630-CITY).   The responsibility belongs to the occupant of the home. 
 FYI this sweep was NOT requested by the civic association.  


Our Next Meeting
Will be held on Tuesday, March 17th
at 7:30 pm inside the Community
Center, 11758 Marina Drive.  Please join us. Newcomers are always welcome! 
